From: Nicholas Alberti [mailto:alberti6a04@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Friday, January 26, 2007 11:43 AM
To: Lisa.Morgan@dc.gov
Cc: Bill Crews; adrian.fenty@dc.gov; dan.tangherlini@dc.gov; Tommy Wells; Charles Allen; David Holmes; Gladys Mack; Joe Fengler; Mary Beatty; Raphael Marshall; Sthephanie Nixon; William Schultheiss
Subject: Investigation of Permits - 1405 N. Carolina Ave NE
 

Dear Director Morgan,

 

I write with respect to DCRA's lack of response to a request for information from ANC 6A.  On June 16, ANC 6A made a FOIA request to DCRA for all information pertaining to the issuance of construction permits for 1405 N. Carolina Ave NE (see the attached letter**).  To date, that material has not been provided.  
 

ANC 6A has appealed the issuance of the construction permits to the BZA (Case # 17533).  A BZA hearing, originally scheduled for November 28, 2006, was postponed because your agency had not been able to produce copies of the permit applications or construction plans.  At the time of that hearing, the Zoning Adminstrator stated to the BZA that DCRA was investigating the 'alleged' permits and promised to provide the requested material by mid December 2006.   
 

The Zoning Administrator’s comment that this case is under investigation, coupled with your agency’s inability to produce the public documents – despite  the fact that the DCRA website indicates approval of the permits - has led me to suspect that the permits are fraudelent.
 

The next BZA hearing on the matter is January 30, 2007.  The BZA has informed me that they have also not received any additional information.  I request that you provide me with an update on the status of your investigation before the January 30 hearing.

 

Regards,

Nick Alberti

ANC 6A04

301 763-4236

 

** Attached letter can be found at http://www.anc6a.org/1405NCaveAppeal.pdf
